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Principal’s Message 
 
 

UNIFORM CONCERNS 
 

After an overwhelming majority of the community voted to change the uniform in 2017, I am writing to 
clarify the school’s expectations. 
Our school uniform is an important expression of our PRIDE in ourselves as a school and one expect all 
students to be in correct uniform.  
It was also agreed that we will allow a gradual phasing-in of the NEW UNIFORM. This meant that there 
will continue to be a 100% support over the next  2 and half yrs. for our “Old Uniform” 
The reality is this is NOT happening. My observations are below. 
 
*Pink shoes   *Fluro Jackets    *Green Jackets 
*Trainer style shoes  *VANS     *Brand  Jumpers 
*Leggings   *Bike Pants               *Headbands 
 *Grey Hats                       *Royal Hats                         *Red Hats  
*Brand Hats   *Black Hats 
 
Kirrawee Public School has a uniform policy which is smart and identifies the students as part of our 
school community. Wearing a uniform also: 
 
 Provides students from all backgrounds with a sense of belonging. 
 
 enables us to recognize our students easily on the sports field and when we take our students on local 
excursions. For safety reasons we want our students to be highly visible and easily identifiable. 
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Most of our students wear the Kirrawee Public School uniform consistently.  
 
However, students who do not, are causing growing concern. We also find many students have their 
correct school hat in the bag, but wear a commercial hat as the reason given to the school “mum and dad 
allow me to wear this hat.” 
 I am sure we all agree that the quality of relationships between school and students is of paramount 
importance. But when the school has to deal with students out of uniform each day, it causes 
unnecessary tension and frustration.  
 
Some parents have expressed frustration about what appears to them to be, “school turning a blind eye” 
to students out of uniform.” Can I assure you that we try our best to consistently support the endorsed 
Kirrawee Public School uniform policy. For this policy to work effectively, we need to work together to 
reinforce consistent messages and expectations. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the new uniform then please email the uniform shop at 
kpsuniformshop@gmail.com or please pop into the shop on Wednesday as we are open from 2.30pm 
till 3.30pm.  (managed by volunteers). To accommodate families better, we now have a direct ordering 
service. Register with www.flexischools.com.au and place the order online. Once orders have been 
submitted it will be ready for pick-up at the school. 
 
Please see the correct school uniform apparel and colours. 

 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:kpsuniformshop@gmail.com
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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     Week 

1 
July 

23 

 

 

 

 

24 25 26 

 

 

27 

 

2 
July/Aug 

30 
 * P&C meeting 

 

31 
*  Athletics Carnival 
Waratah Oval 

1 

 
2 

   
3 

 

3 
Aug 

6 

 * Education Week 

7 

*  Open Day 

8 

 

9 

 *  Westfield 
performance 

  * Dance Extravaganza 

10 

 

 

4 
Aug 

13 

* Senior Choir/Dance 
full day rehearsal 

14 

   Senior Choir/Dance 
evening performance 

15 

    

 

16 

  * Science Day 

17 

  Junior 
Choir/Dance 
matinee 

  

5 
Aug 

20 

*Junior Choir/Dance 

Evening performance 

 

 

21 

* Book week 

* Book Fair/Dress up 

22 23 

 * Public Speaking 

 

24 

  Zone 
Athletics 
Carnival 

6 
Aug 

27 

  

 

 

28 

*  Interrelate 

29 

 

30 

 *  Father’s Day Stall 

  

31 

  

7 
Sept 

3 
*  K-2 Science 
Excursion 

 

*Parent-Teacher 
Interviews 

   

4 

 

 

 

*Parent-Teacher 
Interviews 

5 

 

 

 

*Parent -Teacher 
Interviews 

6 

  *  Mufti Day 
(lollydrive) 

7 

8 
Sept 

 

 

10 

*Kinder Transition 

     (parent Info) 

 

11 

  

12 

 

“BUY A BALE DAY” 

 

 

13 

*Stage 3-Hazelhurst 

  

 

14 

 *Summer PSSA 
(wk. 1) 

 

9 
Sept 

17 
 
 * School Photo DAY 
*Public Speaking finals 
 
 

18 

 

19 

  

20 

    

21 

 

 

 

10 
Sept 

24 

 

25 

           

26 

 

27 

    

  * Gala Day (Yr. 6) 

28 
Last Day 
Term 3 

Students 
return 
Monday 15 
October 
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EARLY STAGE 1 REPORT 
 
Kindergarten had a fantastic time at the Wollongong Science Museum, SCIENCE SPACE!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We watched an amazing show in the Planetarium, called “Perfect Little Planet” where we discovered facts 

about constellations, planets and our solar system.  We had time to explore over 100 hands-on interactive 

exhibits which demonstrate science, engineering and technology in action. We saw dinosaurs, fossils, illusions, 

motors, electricity, tornadoes, bee hives and parachutes that shot up in the air! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We watched a great interactive Science show about mixtures.  We saw some fantastic bubble tricks, a 

volcano made using vinegar and bicarbonate of soda and we mixed different coloured liquids, using food 

dye.  We looked at the properties of Oobleck, which can turn from solid to liquid and back 

again.  We saw a huge explosion using Cola and Mentos.  Maybe you could try some 

of these experiments at home? 

                                                 

As you can see, it was a very exciting but tiring day!       

 

 

 

Mrs Werner and Mrs Harris     
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STAGE 1 REPORT 
 

Stage one have been very busy the last few weeks.  In week 5 we held out Public Speaking final for stage one 

in the hall. Each class was represented and the students spoke well and tried very hard. Congratulations to 

Matthew Davey who won the Stage one competition and will be going on to compete at the district finals.     

                     
Last week we visited Wollongong Science centre and Planetarium. The students enjoyed exploring the 

museum and working out how all the exhibits worked. In the planetarium we got to see all the constellations in 

the night sky and then take a vacation to all the planets in our solar system. We decided that not many of 

them would make a good vacation spot. During the science show we mixed different substances to get a 

reaction. Just watch out if you mix coke and mentos! The excursion was very enjoyable for all. 

                            
 

Mrs Parker, Mrs Newman, Mrs Oostdam and Miss Wallin 

Stage 1 Teachers 
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STAGE 2 REPORT 
 

Firstly, we would like to begin by thanking you all for supporting the lolly drive last week. Lots and lots 

of lollies have been donated.  

In English we have begun reading a new book called “colour of home”. It looks at intercultural 

understanding and belonging. So far the children have been really engaged in the books this term. 

We have also been attending science lessons with Mrs Oostdam each fortnight. Last week the 

children conducted “o” wing experiments.  

Stage 2 Teachers 

Mrs Whicker & Mr Morgan 
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STAGE 3 REPORT 

Firstly, thank you to all families for attending Parent-Teacher interviews last week where lots of 

wonderful conversations took place. It's great to continue the partnership between home and 

school. If you missed it, please do not hesitate to contact the school to arrange a chat with either Mr 

McFadden or Mr Mahoney.  

 

A busy 'what's on' remains for Stage 3. The Year 6 Gala day will be held on Thursday, Term 3 Week 10. 

To prepare, Year 5 will be hosting a cake stall. Year 6 will be hosting various student created and led 

events. Notes to go out soon.  All funds to go towards Year 6 fundraising efforts. 
 

Narrabeen Expression of Interest forms were all received last week. A permission note will go out soon 

with a final cost and event details. 

 

It's that time of the year (and stage of life) where Year 6 prepares for Year 7. High School transition 

days will take place soon.  

 

Stage 3 will be heading to Hazelhurst Art Gallery this Thursday 13th. It will tie into our Natural Disaster 

unit and also allow us to explore current and permanent exhibitions held there. Can't wait!  

 

Lastly, a huge congratulations to Yuol who placed first in high Jump at the recent Zone Athletics 

Carnival. A natural at the sport who will only excel with time. Good luck Yuol at Regionals! 

Regards, 

Stage 3 Teachers 

Mr McFadden and Mr Mahoney 

SUPPORT UNIT REPORT 
As we approach the end of term 3, the Support Unit have been enthusiastically looking after our 

garden bed. We have had the pleasure of tasting our wonderful snow peas. Our vegetables and 

flowers are also growing beautifully.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Support Unit Teachers 



 

 

   Kirrawee Kooee 

Term 3, Week 8 

Kirrawee Public School, Bath Rd, Kirrawee 

NSW, 2232 

Ph. (02) 95214514 

 

SPELLING BEE NEWS 
Last Friday 4 of our most amazing spellers represented KPS at the Regional Spelling Bee at Grays Point PS. 

In Stage 3 Jackson Damcevski and Holly Brown attended and in Stage 2 it was Brendan Seto and Nicholas 

Fuller who represented. Brendan got to Round 3 and Nicholas to Round 4! Congratulations! 

Well done to all those who had a go in our school competition last term and especially to our representatives 

who did KPS proud. 

Mrs Beckman 

Spelling Bee coordinator 

PUBLIC SPEAKING 
Next week at Sylvania Hts PS, the following students will represent KPS at the Network Public Speaking finals: 

Early Stage 1: Flynt Nguyen 

Stage 1: Matthew Davey 

Stage 2: Mia Edwards 

Stage 3: Harrison Melbourne 

The students will present their prepared speeches as well as prepare an impromptu speech, for which they will 

have 5 minutes to prepare. Each component is worth 50%. We wish them the very best. 

Mrs Beckman 

Public Speaking coordinator  

 

Tell Them From Me Surveys 
I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of Education 
initiative: the Tell Them From Me feedback survey. The survey aims to help improve student learning outcomes and measures 
factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on 
student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices.  
The Tell Them From Me student feedback survey 
You may remember that our Years 4-6 students participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in Term 1 this year. Asking 
students in years 4-6 to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify trends in student responses as well as track 
engagement and motivation across the school year. 
More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students and parents to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what they think 
about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia 
and around the world have used the Tell Them From Me survey to help improve how they do things at school.  
I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 minutes to 
complete. It will be administered during school hours up until 26 October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
 
The Partners in Learning parent feedback survey 
This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of 
surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about 
different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These 
include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's 
support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online at home or on public computers. The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to 

complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will be available up until 26 October. Participating in the survey is 

entirely voluntary, however, your responses are very much appreciated.     

Our survey can be accessed at https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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          www.glittergirlspamperparties.com.au 
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We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school. The NSW Department of Education and Training and Kirrawee 
Public School do not endorse these companies, their services or product 
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